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From the Rabbi’s Desk    

Dear Congregants, 
 

osh Hashana, the Jewish 

New Year is behind us, 

and we are looking 

forward to celebrating the 

joyous holiday of Hanukkah - 

The Jewish festival of lights. 

The beginning of the fiscal 

calendar year is fast 

approaching as well.  

his is the time in which 

we reflect on our last 

year’s resolutions and 

expectations. e carefully 

evaluate the outcome of our 

determinations and vow to 

make this list more realistic 

this time around. 

here is a strong 

correlation between 

expectations and 

disappointments. The greater 

the expectation so is the 

disappointment that follows 

by not meeting the said goal. 

It is crucial to accept our 

failures with love just as we 

do our successes. The key to 

eliminating regrets, is to be 

realistic in the goals that we 

set for ourselves and to avoid 

trying to control the issues 

that are beyond our control.  

ransparency and 

accountability are 

valuable virtues that we 

often demand from others 

either in a relationship or in 

business. We seldom ask the 

same from ourselves. It is 

important to admit our own 

mistakes, weigh into the issue 

and take measures not to 

repeat the same. These 

mistakes are often the result 

of unrealistic expectations 

from ourselves or from 

others.   

et’s analyze the source of 

these unrealistic goals. 

This can be within 

ourselves, setting a goal to be 

debt free within one month 

when your income is $9,000 a 

month and your debt is a 

$1,000,000 is most likely 

unrealistic. So is dropping 100 

lbs. within two months. 

Expecting our significant 

other to change their 

personality overnight is most 

likely unadvisable as well. 

hat is advised is to 

draw a business plan 

for ourselves, set 

short and long-term goals and 

the way we expect to achieve 

these goals in a reasonable 

time frame. If others like 

family members, children or 

friends are involved in these 

decisions making, it is crucial 

that our terms and 

expectations are thought 

through, lucid, understood 

and agreed by all. We should 

always remember that all 

rainy days are sooner or later 

followed by days full of 

sunshine, warmth and every 

failure can be overturned into 

success with the right 

mindset. 

e are fortunate that 

Congregation Beth 

Tikvah operates by 

these standards. Measures are 

taken to carefully plan each 

event, paying attention to the 

smallest, intricate details. 

Such are each Shabbat or 

Holiday, our past 

Thanksgiving Interfaith 

Services and future events i.e. 

Hanukkah. 

 would like to personally 

thank each and every one 

of our unsung volunteers 

who made these events 

possible and successful. I’m 

looking forward to enjoying 

our upcoming Hanukkah 

party.  

Rabbi Moshe P. 
Weisblum, PhD 
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Please feel free to contact:  

Gail Jeby-Levy 

president@congbt.org 

Message from the President  
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The Congregation  

Beth Tikvah Times  

is published monthly by  

Congregation Beth Tikvah 

 3710 Woodbine Ave. 

Wantagh, New York  

11793 

516-785-2445 

Check us out on the Web 

at: 

http://www.congbt.org 

Gail Jeby-Levy 

appy, healthy Chanu-

kah to everyone. 

December tends to 

be a joyous month, and 

this year is no different. 

The children and the 

adults, as well, look for-

ward to all the presents, 

excitement and fun during 

December. There will be 

uplifting/fun activities and 

programs at CBT: the 

Congregation Beth Tikvah 

sisterhood Holiday shop-

ping Day will take place 

on December 8; on De-

cember 11th the Sister-

hood Chanukah Celebra-

tion with Latkes and Des-

serts, Fun and Games will 

take place; there will be a 

Chanukah Lunch and 

Learn session with the 

Rabbi on December 20 

and to finish off the 

month, on December 

28th we will be enjoying 

our annual CBT Chanukah 

Party. December will defi-

nitely be a fun-filled month 

for all of us.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

espite all of our fun, 

we must not forget 

what truly makes the 

month of December so 

important-the celebra-

tion of Chanukah. Brief-

ly, as we all have learnt, the 

story of Chanukah dates 

back to a time when the 

Jewish people were under 

the rule of the Seleucid 

Empire, which sought to 

impose Greek culture and 

religion upon them. The 

Maccabees, a small group 

of Jewish rebels, led a suc-

cessful revolt against their 

oppressors, reclaiming the 

Holy Temple. The miracle 

of Chanukah is celebrated 

through the lighting of the 

menorah, symbolizing the 

miraculous burning of the 

temple's menorah for 

eight days with only a sin-

gle day's supply of oil. 

n contemporary times, 

Chanukah has evolved 

to embody the spirit 

of perseverance and the 

triumph of light over dark-

ness. This holiday has 

gained prominence, partic-

ularly in the United States, 

where it is often celebrat-

ed with a blend of tradi-

tional and modern cus-

toms. The proximity of 

Chanukah to Christmas 

has led to its increased 

visibility and the incorpo-

ration of gift-giving, making 

it a time for family gather-

ings and communal cele-

brations. 

hanukah's message 

of resilience reso-

nates strongly in 

today's world. It serves as 

a reminder of the im-

portance of maintaining 

cultural identity and stand-

ing up against antisemi-

tism. The holiday's empha-

sis on miracles and hope 

inspires all of us to perse-

vere through challenges 

and to celebrate our her-

itage with pride. The light-

ing of the menorah, 

whether in our homes, 

synagogue, or public spac-

es, fosters a sense of unity 

Continued  on Page 9 

Congregation Beth Tikvah thanks Investors Foundation and Citizens Philanthropic Foundation for their  

generous grant support. The Citizens Philanthropic Foundation partnered with Investors Foundation to  

underwrite Congregation Beth Tikvah Times.  

Celebrate your birthday, 

anniversary, or any  

special occasion with us 

and sponsor a Kiddush or 

Oneg Shabbat.  

Please call  

Bruce Hartman  

516-974-6647 
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It is good to remember that while Minyans are necessary to help mourners who are say-

ing Kaddish, they also provide an opportunity to make Misheberach (healing prayers). At-

per week, you will 

not only be doing a Mitzvot but will be helping a fellow congregant through sadness and 

Thursday mornings and evenings at 8 AM and 8 PM respectively. The weekday Minyans 

this week and every 

Rabbi Weisblum, Gail and the Religious Committee  



YAHRZEITS 
In Memory of 

Bess Posner, by Mona Posner 

Rita's mother Celia Fallick, by Rita Cohen 

Rita's father Louis Fallick, by Rita Cohen 

Rita's sister, Dorothy Levy by Rita Cohen 

Corinne's mother Frances Schlessel,  

   by Corinne Cohen 

Gary's mother Janet Spiegel, by  
   Gary & Linda Spiegel 

Sandra's brother Evan Bergen, by 

   Sandra Wechsler 

Neil's mother Zelda Berkowitz, by 

   Neil & Hilary Berkowitz & Family 

Edwin Cohan, by Fred Leighton 

Rachel's mother Regina Satz,  

   by Rachel Kleinfeld 

Bertha Susswein, by Sy Susswein 

Sandra's grandmother Rose Marks,  

   by Sandra Drummer & Family 

Doris's father Herman Kirshner,  

   by Doris Joltin 

Richard's Wife Sandra Slutzah,  

   by Richard Slutzah 

Norman's mother Minnie Cohen,  

   by Norman Cohen 

Fred's father Malcom L. Sampliner,  

   by Fred & Linda Sampliner & Family 

Alice's uncle Arthur A. Weiss,  

   by Alice Cohen 

Sherry's mother-in-law Ceil Cohen,  

   by Sherry Cohen 

Minna's father Jacob Kaplan,  

   by Alvin & Minna Sedler 

Jack Friedfertig, by Julia Friedfertig 

Beatrice Leighton, by Fred Leighton 

Rosa's father Francisco Torres,  

   by Solomon & Rosa Cohen 

Arline's mother Faye Press,  

   by Arline Mann 
Emilia R. Torres, by Solomon &  

   Rosa Cohen 

Beatrice's husband William,  

   by Beatrice Steinmetz 

Corinne's grandfather Morris Schlessel, 

   by Corinne Cohen 

Corinne's grandmother Nettie 

   Schlessel, by Corinne Cohen 

Regina's brother-in-law Larry Leaf, by 

   Regina Leaf 

Regina's father, by Regina Leaf 

Susan's grandmother Fannie  

   Weinberger, by Jody & Susan Wald 

Jeanette Goldberg, by Judith M. Horowitz 

Selma's mother-in-law Gertrude L.  

   Stern, by Selma Stern 

Carole's mother Pauline Gelman, by 

    Carole Goldberg 

Robert's father Morris Jackowitz, by 

    Robert Jackowitz 

Donations 
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Please Note: 

The minimum cost of a 

donation to appear is $18. 

Irwin Cohen's father, Morris  

   Cohen by Irwin Cohen 

Alice's father, Leo Weiss by Alice 

Cohen 

Jerry's mother-in law Fannie 

   Goodman, by Jerry Wohlstetter 

Sandra's grandfather Samuel Marks, by  

   Sandra Drummer & Family 

Mark & Sandra's sister-in-law Melinda 

Drummer, by Mark & Sandra Drum-
mer 

Lucille's grandfather-in-law Isaac  

  Abramowitz, by Lucille Wechsler 

Ben's cousin Isidore Stieglitz, by  

   Ben Schnapper 

Susan's father Phillip Gold, by  

   Susan Sheiman 

Fred's mother, by Fred Marks 

Bonnie's father, by Bonnie Marks 

Linda's mother Raquel Kerbel,  

   by Gary & Linda Spiegel 

Mara & Ira's father, Ted Moskowitz, 

   by Mara Moss & Ira Moskowitz 

Freya's mother Jean Stein, by  

   Freya Novack 

Phyllis's father Martin Weiser, by  

   Phyllis Waller 

Ben's father Julius Schnapper, by 

    Ben Schnapper 

RELIGIOUS ACTIVITIES 

In Honor of 

Herbert & Jacqueline Valfer's great grandson Lucas Baresh,  

   by Gail Jeby-Levy 

Doris's High Holiday Aliyah, by Doris Joltin 

Irving & Gita Freed's grandson Lucas's bar mitzvah,  

   by Mike & Maddy Ross 

Irving & Gita Freed's grandson Lucas's bar mitzvah,  

   by Elaine Hearns 

Joseph & Shoshana Bazini's son Zachary's bar mitzvah,  

   by Mike & Maddy Ross 

Joseph & Shoshana Bazini's son Zachary's bar mitzvah,  

   by Elaine Hearns  

Mike & Maddy Ross, by Sy & Suzanne Susswein 

Annie Lelonek passing the New York bar exam,  

   by Irving & Gita Freed 

Annie Lelonek passing the New York bar exam,  

   by Alan & Mollie Faber 

Annie Lelonek passing the New York bar exam,  

   by Jody & Susan Wald 
Jerry Wohlstetter's granddaughter Phoebe Samantha  

   Goldman's bat mitzvah, by Gail Jeby-Levy 

Jerry Wohlstetter's granddaughter Phoebe Samantha 

   Goldman's bat mitzvah, by The Board of Trustees 

Jerry Wohlstetter's granddaughter Phoebe Samantha  

   Goldman's bat mitzvah by Mike & Maddy Ross  

Richard's grandson Matthew Baker's bar mitzvah,  

   by Richard Slutzah  

Richard Slutzah's grandson Matthew Baker's bar mitzvah, 

   by The Board of Trustees 

Happy New Year, by Edward Hertzman 

 

In Memory of 

Walter Hearns, by Estelle Friedman 

Walter Hearns, by Gloria Garten 

Lenore Roher, by Marilyn Roher 

Ann S. Schnapper & Family, by Ben Schnapper 

Phyllis Reich's husband Barry, by Gail Jeby-Levy 

Ann S. Schnapper & Family, by Ben Schnapper 

Grandparents, Minnie Holland, Sam Holland, Benjamin Zagofsky 

& Sadie Zagofsky by  

Elaine Hearns's husband, Walter Hearns, by Irving & Frances 

Einhorn 

 
Other 

by Ron & Wendy Schwartz 

 

 
Continued on Page 20 
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We are sure that you 

have noticed the 

Tree of Life in the 

Lobby of our Syna-

gogue! There are 

plenty of Leaves      

available to com-

memorate a Special 

Occasion. How 

about a Bar or Bat 

Mitzvah Leaf or a 

Leaf for a New Baby 

in the  Family?  
Please call Esther 

Kamlet @ 516-735-

0796 
 

Buy your Leaf now! 

TREE OF LIFE   

To all my friends and CBT family, I want to thank you all for  the love and support 

you showed me and my family during our trying time.  I was especially moved by all 

the  comments about Helene  from those that did not even know her but heard 

about her goodness.   

I will miss her and so will Congregation Beth Tikvah. 

Yours with love   

Jerry Wohlstetter 

 

We would like to thank the following women who graciously volunteered their 

time to help us prepare, set-up and cook for the Simchat Torah Luncheon. Thank 

you to: Leah Hartman, Doris Joltin, Phyllis Reich, Fran Rosenberg and Suzanne 

Susswein. We really appreciated your assistance. 

We would especially like to thank Lenny Shumsey for his help with shopping,  

pick-up and delivery. And most importantly his help on the day of the luncheon. 

Thanks,  

Carole Goldberg & Linda Shumsey 

Mazal Tov to... 

Gita and Irving Freed on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson, Lucas Freed, on 

November 9th.  The proud parents are Jeremy and Rachel Freed.  

Rabbi Weisblum on the birth of his newest granddaughter, Moria.  Proud  

parents are Meir and Haya Weisblum.  May she be blessed with a long life of health, 

happiness and prosperity. 

Richard Slutzah on the Bar Mitzvah of his grandson, Matthew Baker.  Proud  

parents are Barbara and Jordan Baker of Burke, VA.  Mazel tov to older brother 

Andrew and to Aunts Linda Katz and Meredith Bernstein. 

Thank You… 

The CBT Lecture Series 
 

 
Topic:  The History of TV Game Shows 

Date:  December 10, 7:30 PM 

Where:  Sanctuary 



 

If any group or club wishes to have publicity for an 

event published in local weekly papers, Jewish Week, 

Newsday etc. please e-mail all information to  

Bob Cooper at 

 

flyingbob@brianel.com 

680-3003 

 

At least 5 weeks before the event. 

Publicity 
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Dec. 8 — Holiday Shopping Day 

Dec. 11 — Sisterhood Chanukah 

Celebration 

Dec. 20 — Lunch and Learn with 

         Rabbi Weisblum 

Dec. 28 — Chanukah Party 

Coming Events  

Announcements 

DOLLARS FOR DONATIONS 
Do you have a household item you want to sell? 

List it in the Beth Tikvah Times, and 100% of the 

proceeds of the sale will be donated to Congre-

gation Beth Tikvah. 

For example, if you have a chair that you no 

longer want,  or a drum set that’s  just taking up 

space, you can list it for sale (with a suggested 

price), with all the proceeds going back to CBT.   

Email your name, phone number, item descrip-

tion, picture of the item and what price you 

would like to list it for to AB ROHER at 

ab_roher@cotyinc.com. He will then post it and 

you will then negotiate the sale with congregant 

who wants it. 

 

MONTHLY TEHILLIM PRAYER GROUP 
Anyone interested in reciting tehillim of 

strength, gratitude or healing see Leah Hartman 

or Fran Rosenberg for details. This will occur on 

the 2nd Tuesday of each month upon request, 

meeting in the shul library.  

 

LEARN CONVERSATIONAL HEBREW 
Interested in learning conversational Hebrew 

with the Rabbi?  If interested, please call the of-

fice. We are trying to organize a morning, after-

noon, evening or possibly Sunday class. Why not 

give it a try!!!!!!! 

 
SISTERHOOD SOCIAL ACTION  

COMMITTEE 
Sisterhood is looking for a few women to help 

with Social Action. Please give us a little of your 

time.   
Get involved!! If you have any questions, please 

contact Doris Joltin. 

 

CBT SUPPORT GROUP 
The CBT Support Group met on Monday 

11/18/24.  We decided we would change the 

meeting time to 11 AM for our next meeting on 

12/2/24. 

We warmly welcome new members to our 

group.  Regardless of Temple membership, all 

are welcome to join our group.  If you have 
“cares to unburden” in a warm, welcoming, con-

fidential, non-judgemental group, we are here to 

support you.  

We continue to welcome new members. Look-

ing forward to seeing you on Monday, 12/2/24 at 

11 AM. 

Wishing all a happy, HEALTHY, secular new 

year! 

Susan Wald   



Announcements 
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Men’s Club 

President of the Men’s Club, 

for running Men’s Club 

Shabbat on Nov.1, and 

thanks to everyone who 

participated.  We  had an-

other paid up membership 

dinner on November 19th.  

Thanks to everyone who 

shopped and helped prepare 

for the event.  It was very 

successful with almost 40 

men turning out to enjoy 

the good food, socializing 

and entertainment.    

As for future events, thanks 

to Neil Bezerman, we will 

be going on November 25th 

to an Islander game.  There 

is already discussion of per-

haps going to another Is-

lander game later in the 

season.  The two Dave’s 

(Kamlet and Glickman) are 

looking into booking a 

speaker for January 21st.  

Don’t forget volunteers are 

needed to help with the 

shul’s Hanukkah party on 

December 28th.  We will 

hold a wine sale before Pe-

sach and we will be partici-

pating in another Men’s Club 

Shabbat service later in the 

year.  Other events include a 

movie night and a night at 

the gym.  These are just a 

few of the events that are 

currently planned for our 

2024-2025 year. 

I look forward to seeing you 

at many if not most of these 

planned events.  Remember 

the more you put into 

something, the more you get 

out of it.  My hope for this 

year is that you will all join 

the Men’s Club and partici-

pate in all of the many activi-

ties that we offer. 

 

Jody 

The Board of the Men’s 

Club is currently experienc-

ing another busy autumn 

season.   

Before I begin, on behalf of 

the Men’s Club, I would like 

to wish Sy Susswein and Ab 

Roher a hearty Mazel Tov 

on being named Chatan 

Torah and Chatan Bereishit 

on Simhat Torah. 

I would be remiss if I did 

not  thank Ron Schwartz.  

Under his able direction and 

leadership, a small group of 

dedicated Men’s Club volun-

teers ( Lenny Cohen, Dave 

Glickman, Bob Gross, Max 

Richman, Sy Susswein and 

yours truly) got together on 

October 27th, to take down 

the shul’s Sukkah in the syn-

agogue’s parking lot.     

In addition, thanks to Sy 

Susswein, the Ritual Vice 

Jody Wald 

‘Tis the season:  Chanukah 

will soon be upon us.  We 

have some wonderful events 

for this exciting month of 

December. 

On December 8th (Sunday) 

we will have our Holiday 

Bazaar.  We have many ven-

dors that will display and 

sell their wares, and this 

could be your one stop holi-

day shopping experience. 

We can always use volun-

teers so let us know if you 

are interested and available.  

There will be snacks to pur-

chase and lots of interesting 

things to see. Come join us 

for this awesome event! 

On Wednesday, December 

11th, we will celebrate Cha-

nukah together with latkes, 

stories and games.  Bring a 

grab bag and exchange gifts 

with friends. 

On Sunday, December 15th 

at 10:30 AM we will have a 

book discussion at the shul 

about “The Only Woman In 

the Room” by Marie Bene-

dict.  This is a very interest-

ing read.  I hope you can 

join us!  Books for discus-

sion are always available at 

the Wantagh Public Library 

at the reservations desk. 

Our Social Action commit-

tee was busy collecting toys 

for needy children in No-

vember.  In December we 

will collect food for Hatzilu.  

There is a cart in the lobby 

where you can drop your 

donations.  These collections 

are a mitzvah and we hope 

you will participate.  

On Thursdays, at 12 PM in 

our Social Hall, we have our 

ongoing Juliets.  Bring some 

friends and play a game of 

canasta or mahjong.  If you 

don’t know how to play, we 

always have volunteers to 

teach you and help you 

learn.  We will soon be sell-

ing Mahjong Cards for 2025.  

Watch for a flyer about that. 

Wishing you a happy and 

healthy year ahead and hope 

to see you at all of our 

events! 

Ada  

Sisterhood 

T 

Ada Marcus 

Continued  on Page 15 
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Chavurah 

We had a good time with our CBT family at Benjys restaurant in 

Plainview on November 3.  The food was very good and we had 

a good turnout. 

Looking forward to 

our next func-

tions.  We have a 

date planned on Sun-

day, March 2, for a 

Karaoke after-

noon.  Hope you all 

are looking forward 

to it . 

We hope everyone 

had a Happy Thanks-

giving.  

Linda & Sherry    

  Linda Katz              Sherry Cohen 

 



CBT greatly benefits from your 

participation and it doesn’t cost 

you anything extra. You can 

defer the $100 year-end charge 

as well. 

 

Cards from many local supermar-

kets are available and in stock!  

 

We also have on hand a small 

inventory of cards from some 

great stores and restaurants that 

are usually only available by spe-

cial order.  Bed, Bath & Beyond 

and Target are stores that many 

of us shop in.  

 

Restaurants that we have inven-

tory on are Starbucks, Cheese-

cake Factory, Outback and Ruby 

Tuesday.   

 

If you would like to purchase any 

gift cards, please call me at (516) 

532-6827 to place your orders. 
 

Thanks for your support of this 

most important program. 

 

 
 
 
Sol Zweben 
(516) 532-6827 

 

Support Congregation Beth Tikvah -  Why Participate in the Gift Card  

Program? 

Shul Gifts  

Tree of  Life                          

$125 

Contact Esther Kamlet   

735-0796 

 

Memorial Plaque $235 

Contact Harold Stern  

516-524-0092 

howster21yahoo.com 

 

Etz Chayim Chumash                                        

$75 

Contact the office 

 

Lev Shalem Machzor 

$36 - Contact the office 

 

Stand up Basic Kiddush    

Contact Bruce Hartman 

 

Stand up Basic Oneg     

Contact Bruce Hartman 

 

Jerry Friedman  

Memorial Walkway  

$75/brick 

Contact Dave Kamlet or 

Lorraine Levin  

There are many happy occa-

sions in our lives; births, 

marriages, engagements, 

anniversaries, bris, bar/bat 

mitzvah, birthdays, baby 

namings etc… 

If you would like to share 

your joy with us by purchas-

ing a gift from our shul, or 

sponsoring an oneg or kid-

dush, some of the costs are 

listed below.  

If you have a loss in your 

life, perhaps you would like 

to make a gift to our shul 

that will memorialize your 

loved one.  
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Haftarot 
Anyone who is interested in chanting 

or reading a Haftarah, please contact 

Leah Hartman at  

anmsmama@verizon.net.  

Thank  you. 

SUBMITTING ARTICLES FOR THE  

NEWSLETTER 
If you are submitting an article, please e-mail it to me at 

marty.brochstein@gmaiI.com. If possible, please also include the article with-

in the text of your e-mail in case I can’t open your attachments. If you are 

submitting a flyer to be placed in the newsletter, e-mail it to me as a pdf.  

 
All articles and flyers should be submitted by the 15th of the 

month for the next newsletter. 

 

Thanks in advance for your help and cooperation.  

 

Marty  Brochstein  

mailto:ifreed@optonline.net
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President continued from Page 2 

and shared purpose among Jews worldwide. CBT’s 

Chanukah events reinforce our individual values of 

faith, family, and community. We should also not for-

get the other customs associated with Chanukah, 

including festive meals, songs, games and gifts to chil-

dren, as well as adults.  We especially look forward to 

eating potato pancakes (latkes), doughnuts 

(sufganiyot) and other treats fried in oil, which recall 

the miracle of the oil.  And how can we forget the 

joyous faces of the children receiving presents and 

gifts of money (Chanukah gelt).  We smile at the chil-

dren playing the Dreidel game. I never realized that 

the Hebrew letters on each side of the Dreidel form 

the initials of the words in the phrase nes gadol haya 

sham, meaning a great miracle happened there. 

n conclusion, the more I read about this joyous 

holiday of Chanukah and its significance in the 

modern-day world, the more I realize that Chanukah 

is more than just a historical commemoration; it is a 

celebration of resilience, identity, and community. Its 

modern observance reflects the enduring spirit of 

the Jewish people and their ability to find light in the 

darkest of times. As we light the menorah each night, 

let us all be reminded of the miracles of the past and 

the hope for a brighter future. 

Have a wonderful December and enjoy all the activi-

ties and fun this month has to offer. 

Shalom. 

 
 

Gail Jeby-Levy 
President 

I 
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Torah Fund Campaign 

Have you seen our benefactors 

wearing the new Torah Fund 

pin/charm? We already have 

seven benefactors. In addition 

to myself, we have the following 

benefactors: Sherry Cohen, Re-

gina Leaf, Gita Freed, Linda 

Shumsey, Karen Seltzer and He-

lene Fruchter. Thank you all for 

supporting Torah Fund. Thank 

you also to all of you who made 

other donations and purchased 

Torah Fund cards. The theme 

for the year is “Am Yisrael Chai 

– The People of Israel Live”.  

The silver pin was designed and 

produced in Israel.   

It’s not too late for you to be a 

benefactor with a donation of 

$180 or more (by check, cash 

or by pledge) and receive the 

new pin as a gift please contact 

me at 516-783-1954 or by email 
fredbbb@optonline.net. Dona-

tions can be made by a check 

payable to Torah Fund or credit 

card online at https://

bit.ly/3kD8VL7 if you’d like. 

Consider joining the Torah 

Fund Legacy Society with a be-

quest for the future. Go to this 

link https://www.jtsa.edu/hidden

-page/torah-fund-legacy-society/ 

for more information. There is 

no minimum gift required.  

Have you tried sending Torah 

Fund Ecards?  The cards are 

sent by email with your custom-

ized message and cost $5.00 

each. Remember to list our Sis-

terhood on the form so we get 

credit for your donation. Cards 

are available for Happy Birth-

day, Sympathy, Get Well, New 

Baby, Mazal Tov, All Purpose, 

Happy Holiday, Rosh Hashanah 

and Happy Hanukah. Go to 

https://

torahfundecards.jtsa.edu . 

Of course, we still have paper 

Torah Fund cards for sale too 

for all occasions.  Contact 

Louise Goldberg 516-735-6008, 

Elaine Stein 516-694-5683 or 
Suzanne Susswein 516-785-

5680. Cards are $5.00 each or 

five for $20. 

Your contribution of any size to 

Torah Fund provides scholar-

ships and programs for students 

at the five Conservative/Masorti 

Seminaries around the world 

that educate our future Rabbis, 

Cantors, teachers, social work-

ers and youth leaders. 

Thank you for your continued 

support. 

Carole Friedman 
Torah Fund Chair 

mailto:fredbbb@optonline.net
https://dtgnigdab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ph8Iko0YfGXjvi9F9fvGSpm6x_AoSNVdoRe3Oq4h4befOioaM6FaMhsy_I4-jn9UkOCabxZG6fvykyIpPmYOXjdw0SXv3xLP4FRwRT_QpnWzqvGGcusmjEZ8KwuYcjA1nOfw-wNodEIG56FyXoDaTA==&c=mVZXr4pN4oiyEBIDuvEa9_y3WBFFnrovGt6HrLjUkiiU9oE-sJ66-Q==&ch=0yM
https://dtgnigdab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001ph8Iko0YfGXjvi9F9fvGSpm6x_AoSNVdoRe3Oq4h4befOioaM6FaMhsy_I4-jn9UkOCabxZG6fvykyIpPmYOXjdw0SXv3xLP4FRwRT_QpnWzqvGGcusmjEZ8KwuYcjA1nOfw-wNodEIG56FyXoDaTA==&c=mVZXr4pN4oiyEBIDuvEa9_y3WBFFnrovGt6HrLjUkiiU9oE-sJ66-Q==&ch=0yM
https://www.jtsa.edu/hidden-page/torah-fund-legacy-society/
https://www.jtsa.edu/hidden-page/torah-fund-legacy-society/
https://torahfundecards.jtsa.edu
https://torahfundecards.jtsa.edu
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BIRTHDAYS 
 
Loren Schifman 12/3 

Solomon Cohen 12/7 

Gita Freed  12/7 

Charles Paress  12/7 

Estelle Friedman 12/13 

Carly Bushman 12/15 

Marlene Horowitz 12/15 

Betty Schwartz  12/15 

Linda Spiegel  12/16 

Corinne Cohen  12/17 

Max S. Richman 12/17 

Elaine Stein  12/18 

Mary Cohen  12/20 

Norma Raspler  12/21 

Marsha Goodstein 12/24 

Corinne N. Scheinhaus12/24 

Rosa Mercedes Cohen 12/26 

Leonard Schenker 12/27 

Susan Honig  12/28 

Steven Malkiel  12/28 

Jay Rothstein  12/30 

 
ANNIVERSARIES 

 
Michael & Janie Friedman  12/1 

Frederick & Bonnie Marks  12/7 

Sol & Gladys L. Zweben     12/18 

Bruce & Leah Hartman      12/19 

Alvin & Minna Sedler      12/25 

Rahamim & Susan Bazini  12/26 

  

December Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Sisterhood Book Discussion   

Sisterhood 's Book Discussion 

Group met on Sunday, November 
3rd at the Synagogue to discuss the 

novel "Only the Brave" by Danielle 
Steel. 

It was very well attended and a live-

ly discussion was held. This power-
ful, sweeping book about a coura-

geous woman in World War 2 Ger-
many gave us a great deal to talk 

about. 

We will meet again on Sunday, De-
cember 15th at 10:30 A.M. at the 

Synagogue to discuss the novel "The 
Only Woman in the Room" by Ma-

rie Benedict.  This is the story 
of Hedy Lamarr, screen star in Hol-

lywood. She possessed a stunning 
beauty which almost certainly saved 

her from the rising Nazi party in 
Europe and led to her marriage 

with an Austrian arms dealer.  She 

overheard the Third Reich's 

plans, understanding more than any-
one would guess, and she escaped 

to the United States.  She ended up 
in Hollywood where she became 

Hedy Lamarr, the actress. 

She was also a scientist who knew a 
few secrets about the enemy.  She 

had an idea that that might help the 
country fight the Nazis... if anyone 

would listen to her. This is a very 
interesting book.  I found it fascinat-

ing to read.  I hope you will 
too. Copies are available at the 

Wantagh Public Library. 

I look forward to seeing you on 

December 15th! 

 
Selma Stern 

Book Discussion Chairperson 
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Bikur cholim (also 

transliterated bikur ho-

lim) refers to the mitz-

vah (Jewish religious com-

mandment) to visit and 

extend aid to the sick. It 

is considered an aspect of 

gemilut chasadim 

(benevolence, selfless-

ness, loving-kindness). It 

is traditional to recite 

prayers for healing, such 

as the Mi Shebeirach 

prayer in the synagogue, 

and Psalms on behalf of 

the sick. Bikur holim soci-

eties exist in Jewish com-

munities around the 

world. The earliest bikur 

holim society on record 

dates to the early Middle 

Ages. The roots of bikur 

holim can be traced back 

to the Torah, when G-d 

visits Abraham after his 

circumcision (Genesis 

18:1). 

Here at Congrega-

tion Beth Tikvah our 

committee strives to 

keep in touch with 

members who are ill 

or even just need to 

have their day brightened 

a bit. We send cards, 

make phone calls, visit 

and may even provide a 

drive to an appointment 

or assist with occasional 

shopping.  

If you think you could 

assist with any of the 

above activities… I would 

love to have you join our 

committee. Please con-

tact Esta Lachow @ 516-

520-1546 for more infor-

mation.  

If you or someone you 

know may benefit from 

this, please contact Rabbi 

Weisblum @516-785-

2445 or 516-273-2748, 

or Esta Lachow @ 516-

520-1546. 
 

Shalom, 

Esta Lachow 
Committee Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

Bikur Cholim  

Committee  

Members 

Fran Bezerman 

Sandra Drummer 

Mollie Faber 

Helene Fruchter 

Sy Fruchter 

Leah Hartman 

Elaine Hearns 

Esther Kamlet 

Linda Katz 

Esta Lachow 

Glen Lachow 

Annie Lelonek 

Lynn Menzies 

Mara Moss 

Freya Novack 

Norma Raspler 

Marian Spitzer 

Suzanne & Sy Susswein 

Lucille Wechsler 

Bikur Cholim Committee News  
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The BIKUR CHOLIM 

COMMITTEE is look-

ing for blank greeting 

cards that you would 

like to donate.  These 

cards are used to send 

speedy recovery and 

good wishes to those 

who are sick and recov-

ering from an illness.  

Please bring any cards 

you have to the office. 

Thank you. 

 

Tehillim, or Psalms, have been recited by Jews for thousands of years. These ancient prayers open our 

hearts and bring renewal and strength to our daily lives. We at CBT in conjunction with Bikur Cholim have 

formed a Tehillim Circle. Please join us on the second Tuesday of most months (on request) for our 

Tehillim Service for the healing of our sick. For specific schedules of services check our Shabbat Shalom or 

call Leah Hartman at home 516-221-5133 or cell 516-459-2021. The power of this group is that it utilizes 

the collective strengths of those who are saying the psalms together. Join us and bring the names of those 

persons to be included in our prayers. If you can’t make it, call the office with the person’s name and their 

mother’s name, and we will include the person’s name in our communal listing. 

Men’s Club  

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mitzvah
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mitzvah
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Judaism
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Altruism
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Altruism
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chesed
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mi_Shebeirach
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Torah
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Abraham
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Circumcision
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Book_of_Genesis
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CBT Receives Grant from Citizens Philanthropic Foundation  

and Investors Foundation 

 
     By Jo-Ann Hertzman — Corporate, Foundation & Media Relations 
 

                                                                                                                                                         

 
Congregation Beth Tikvah was recently awarded two generous grants: a $2,500 grant from  

Citizens Philanthropic Foundation and a $2,500 grant from Investors Foundation. The Citizens 

Philanthropic Foundation partnered with Investors Foundation to underwrite Congregation Beth 

Tikvah Times, the High Holiday and Membership Guide and our Spring Holiday Guide. 

 

 

 

Men’s Club  continued from Page 6 
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Interfaith Service 
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Sisterhood Paid-Up  
Membership D9inner 
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Men’s Club Paid-Up  
Membership Dinner 
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CBT Sisterhood Nov 2024 Mitzvah Project 
Sisterhood and the members of CBT are to be highly 

praised, yet again!!  We collected so many toys, that we 

will make MANY children at Goryeb Children’s Hospi-

tal in Morristown, NJ happy during these winter holi-

days.  Once again our Sisterhood member, who had a 

grandson treated there, will be bringing ALL the toys to 

her son, who will deliver them to the hospital.  The 

smiles on the children’s faces will light up a rather dark 

and bleak holiday season for children who have to be in 

the hospital during the winter holidays.  Doesn’t it 

warm your heart, on a cold winter’s day, to know how 

you contributed to making  a child happy?  It surely 

makes my heart happy just to type about it! 

So again, a HUGE YASHER KOACH to all who donated toys for this magnificent mitzvah! 

And no worries, we still have MANY MORE mitzvah projects ahead. 

Our mitzvah project for DEC. will be collecting personal hygiene items, paper goods, AND dog/cat food 

to supplement the Hatzilu pantry many of us do volunteer work for, located in the S. Baldwin JC.  See 

flyer in Tikvah Times, and Shabbat Shalom for more details. 

Jody and I wish you a very happy, healthy secular new year, filled with good health, happiness, much 

mazal AND making more mitzvahs!!  

 
Susan Wald 

Sisterhood Social Action co-chairwoman 

Speedy Recovery to 

Louise Goldberg, by The Board of Trustees 

Harvey Rabinowitz, by The Board of Trustees 

Sol Zweben, by The Board of Trustees 

Elaine Stein's grandaughter Alexis Jacobs, by Gail Jeby-Levy 

Mara Moss by Gail Jeby-Levy 

 
RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY 

In Honor of 

Carole's birthday Aliyah, by Carole Friedman 

The marriage of Sam Feldman & Hailey Blumenreich, by  

   Rich & Debbie Rosenkrantz 

In Memory of 

Alexander Steiglitz, by Ben Schnapper 

Saralynn's son, Charles H. Grandison' yahrzeit,  

   by Saralynn Grandison 

Walter Hearns, by Anna Cohen 

Helene Wohlstetter, by Anna Cohen 
Lucille Wechsler's brother, Clive Belman, by Anna Cohen 

SHIVA MEAL 

In Memory of 

Helene Wohlstetter, by Loren & Lois Schifman 

Elaine Hearn's husband Walter, by Gail Jeby-Levy 

Lucille Wechsler's brother Clive Belman, by Gail Jeby-Levy 

 

LEV SHALEM SIDDUR 

In Honor of 

Our children and grandchildren, by Rich & Debbie Rosenkrantz 

 

LEV SHALEM MACHZOR 

In Memory of 

Walter Hearns, by Jeff & Marilyn Sheldon 

 
OTHER 

In Memory of Phyllis Abrahams, by Richard Abrahams 

Yom Kippur Donation, by William & Deana Frankfort 

Donations continued from Page 3Page  
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LET’S CONTINUE TO HELP OUR IDF 

Are we still sending supplies to assist the IDF? The answer is “YES” 

because unfortunately, the war is ongoing.  To continue this more 

efficiently, I am asking that specific supplies be ordered on Amazon but 

shipped directly to the location where we are packing duffel bags for 

shipment to Israel. 

Among the items most requested by IDF commanders both in Gaza and 

in the North are: 

 

• WETOLS Multitools $23.99 each 
• RISEN Israeli Bandage Vacuum Sterile Compression Bandages 

$12.99 each  

• JUSAID Tourniquet, $19.99/3-pack, or other similar brand                           

• NOOLA 3-Liter Hydration Backpack $35.99 each 
• DURACLEANSE Shower Alternative Body Wipes 100 (2-pack of 50) 

$30.99  

• RHINO-RESCUE Hemostatic Gauze 4” x 35” $19.99 each                

• WADEO 7200w Windproof Camping Stove $37.99 

 
You can open the link https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-

view/12ZQ2DVTVIQPK Just be sure that you have any items ordered 

shipped to: 
Duffel Bags for Israel                                                                                                       

c/o Terri Ackerman                                                                                                           

SYJCC                                                                                                                        

74 Hauppauge Rd                                                                                                              

Commack, NY 11725 

There are many other items on the Amazon registry as well, so I 

encourage you to refer to the list. I realize that many of these items are 

costly, but they will make the effort for our soldiers easier and for some 

of the items, they will save precious lives.  

 

Len Cohen 516-521-9506  Len111Rx@gmail.com 

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/12ZQ2DVTVIQPK
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/12ZQ2DVTVIQPK
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Open Sundays 
10 AM– 2 PM 
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Calendar  
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Please Note: 

 

Virtual Morning Minyan: 

Sundays @ 9:00 AM 

Monday @ 8:00 AM 

Thursday @ 8:00 AM 

 

Virtual Evening Minyan: 

Monday @ 8:00 PM 

Thursday @ 8:00 PM 

 

Fri Evening Services 8 PM  

Sat Morning Services 10 AM 

 

JULIETS meets Thursdays  

12 noon-4:00 PM 

 

 

M 12/2  Support Group 1:00 PM 

Tu 12/3  Men's Club Board Meeting 7:30 PM 

Th 12/5  Executive Council Meeting 8:30 PM 

Su 12/8  Men's Club Bowling 9:30 AM 

   Holiday Bazaar 10:00 AM 

Tu 
12/10  Lecture Series 7:30 PM 

W 
12/11  Sisterhood General Meeting 7:30 PM 

Th 
12/12  Board of Trustees Meeting 8:00 PM 

Su 
12/15  Sisterhood Book Discussion 10:30 AM 

Tu 
12/17  Men’s Club General Meeting 7:30 PM 

     

W 
12/18  Sisterhood Board Meeting 7:30 PM 

F 
12/20  Lunch and Learn 12:00 PM 

W 
12/25  

1st Chanukah Candle - Office 
Closed  

Sa 
12/28  Chanukah Party 6:00 PM 

Tu 
12/31  New Year's Eve  

W 1/1  New Year's Day - Office Closed  

Tu 1/7  Men's Club Board Meeting 7:30 PM 

W 1/8  Sisterhood General Meeting 7:30 PM 

Th 1/9  Executive Council Meeting 8:30 PM 

Su 1/12  Men's Club Bowling 9:30 AM 

Tu 1/14  Lecture Series 7:30 PM 

M 1/20  Martin Luther King Day  

Tu 1/21  Men's Club General Meeting 7:30 PM 

Th 1/23  Board of Trustees Meeting 8:00 PM 

Su 1/26  Congregation Meeting 10:15 AM 

   Virtual Bingo 6:20 PM 

W 1/29  Sisterhood Board Meeting 7:30 PM 
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FRIDAY December 6/ 6 Kislev 

 Candle Lighting   4:09 PM  

SATURDAY December 7 

  Vayeitzei     10:00 AM  

 

 

FRIDAY December 13 / 13 Kislev 

 Candle Lighting   4:09 PM   

SATURDAY December 14    

 Vayishlach    10:00 AM  

 

 

FRIDAY December 20/ 20 Kislev 

 Candle Lighting   4:12 PM 

SATURDAY December 21 

  Vayeshev     10:00 AM  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FRIDAY December 27/ 27 Kislev 

 Candle Lighting   4:16 PM  

SATURDAY December 28 

  Miketz     10:00 AM  

 

 

FRIDAY January 3/ 4 Tevet 

 Candle Lighting   4:22 PM  

SATURDAY January 4 

  Toldot     10:00 AM  

 
 

 

 

DAILY MINYAN: 

 Sunday Morning   9:00 AM 

 Civic Holidays   8:00 AM 

 Monday, Thursday &  

         Rosh Chodesh      8:00 AM 

 Evening Minyan (when requested) 8:00 PM 

Schedule of Services/Candle Lighting 

VOLUME 12 

Mailed December 2, 2024 

Congregation Beth Tikvah is a proud  

member of The United Synagogue of  

Conservative Judaism. 


